
 
 

 Rebuilding Public Education        NSW Department of Education 

 

 

 

Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au  
Phone: 1300 482 651  
schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

 

Austral Public School 

Project update | February 2025 

Aerial view of artist impression of the new building at 
Austral Public School 

Investing in our schools  
As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is 
delivering record education funding, including $3.6 billion for new and upgraded schools in 
Western Sydney. This targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a world 
class public education. 

Project overview 
The upgrade for Austral Public School is in progress and will be delivered in 2 stages. The first 
stage of the upgrade will include 20 new permanent classrooms, 3 support learning classrooms, an 
upgrade and refurbishment of administration facilities and the library, a new staff car park and 
additional school capacity for the growing community.  

Community information session: 19 February 2025 
You are invited to attend a community information session to find out more about the Austral Public 
School upgrade, view the designs for Stage 1 and speak to the project team.  

Time: 2 pm to 4 pm  
Location: 219 Edmondson Ave, Austral NSW 2179  

You can drop in at any time during the session. If you are unable to attend, we will also share the 
designs with the community following the information session. 

 
Austral Public School demountable delivery works  
Works are required to deliver and install 2 temporary demountable classroom buildings at Austral 
Public School. The additional demountable buildings are required to cater for the increased 
enrolments in 2025.   
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Delivery and installation will be between 7 am and 6 pm on Saturday 22 February 2025. Works are 
anticipated to be completed that day, however additional days may be required, pending weather 
and other factors. 

The delivery vehicles will access the site from Tenth Avenue, with minimal expected traffic 
disruption.   

It is anticipated that the new classroom buildings will be ready for the school in early March 2025.   

What to expect  

● There will be road and footpath closures on Tenth Avenue while works are underway.  

● Traffic control will be in place to guide traffic and pedestrian movement on Tenth Avenue.   

● A power outage will take place at the school while the temporary demountables are 
installed. Neighbouring residents and businesses will not be impacted by the power outage.   

 

More information 
We are committed to working together with our school communities and stakeholders to deliver the 
best learning facilities for students.  We will continue to distribute regular project 
updates to keep the community up to date with our progress.   

You can stay updated by visiting the project webpage at edu.nsw.link/AustralPS.  

You can also access the project’s webpage using the QR code (right). 

If you have any queries or concerns about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure by 
email at schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or phone during business hours on 1300 482 651.  
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